
Conclusions 

NASE course. La Réunion Island (France) 2022 

 
Le number of registrations to the NASE on-line training sessions in France in February and March 2022 

was about 60 and we unexpectedly got half of those coming from La Réunion, a French island in the 

Indian Ocean. The fewer teacher-training sessions organised there can explain this enthusiasm; after 

all, teachers from La Réunion are also eager to learn more about astronomy! We therefore organised 

dedicated sessions since La Réunion is in the Southern hemisphere and thus needs an adapted 

treatment and discourse.  

 

The first session on February 2nd was a little disturbed by an approaching cyclone and, consequently, 

some teachers could not attend because of a 2 day-lockdown, but it went globally well. About 10 

teachers actually attended the sessions. 

 

Feedbacks were very positive. The teachers appreciated a lot that dedicated material for Southern 

hemisphere was presented. Here are a few testimonies: “Very interesting! Very happy I could attend. 

Thanks a lot. “; “Thank you so much for those very interesting workshops. See you soon”; “Thank you 

so much. The content was accessible for a total beginner in astronomy like me. The videos are quite 

meaningful and helpful”. 

 

 


